
SENIOR CITIZEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE  
Meeting Minutes 

 
March 15, 2022 Virtual Meeting 
9:00 AM 206.973.4680 
 
CALL TO ORDER: The Senior Citizen Advisory Committee meeting was called to order at 9:02 
AM. 
 
ROLL CALL: Present: Vicki Lockwood, Wayne Morgan, Veena Mehta, Judy Beste, Teresa Powell 
Excused: Cynthia Sipes 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF: Linda Croasdill, Recreation Supervisor; Amy Oliverson, Recreation 
Program Specialist 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes dated February 15, 2022, were approved as written.  
 
SEATAC CAFÉ UPDATE: We will be serving St. Patrick’s Day curbside lunch to approximately 80 
people this Thursday, March 17, 2022. 
 
Starting March 24, 2022, dine in or takeout lunch will be available on Thursdays and Fridays. Staff and 
volunteers will serve the lunches takeout style from the kitchen window with seating set up in the banquet 
room, eight seats per table. We will initially be using all individually packaged condiments and 
disposable containers.  People will have the option to pick up a takeout lunch after 12:00 PM if they 
don’t wish to eat in, but there will be no curbside service on Thursdays and Fridays.  Barring any 
setbacks, the plan is to transition back to eat-in lunch on Tuesdays through Fridays in late April.  
 
The Hanky Panky Band is available to play for lunches, but a decision has not been made regarding a 
date for their return. 
 
Lunch delivery service will be phased out and lunch transportation will resume as we return to indoor 
dining. Those delivery clients who are unable or do not wish to come to the center will be referred to 
Meals on Wheels or other food assistance programs. 
 
MONEY MANAGEMENT UPDATE: Renton Regional Community Foundation fund statements from 
January 2022 was reviewed.  Fund value decreased due to market changes.  No donations were received. 
 
PURCHASES: The Committee approved the purchase of four cases of Ensure for Meals on Wheels 
clients at $29 per case.  Mah Jongg cards purchased in January will arrive in April. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: New Committee member Teresa Powell was introduced.  Teresa’s appointment to 
the Committee is tentatively scheduled for the April 12, 2022 Regular Council Meeting at 6 PM. 
 
The Spring Recreation & Services Guide has been mailed and is available at the SeaTac Community 
Center.  The Senior Program has many new and returning activities coming up in the spring.  Judy noted 
a discrepancy on the indoor walking group times. 
 
There is an Aging & Memory class being presented by Comfort Keepers at 12:30 PM tomorrow in person 
at the community center. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: Linda is still working with AARP and the Southside Chamber to coordinate 
classes. 



 
Blood pressure checks are happening on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 9:30–10:30 AM with 
Amedisys.  
 
FUTURE TOPICS: Holiday Bazaar: The vendor portion of the bazaar will be coordinated by the new 
Special Events and Volunteer Coordinator, Jessica Ramirez.  The Senior Program will be responsible 
only for the café and other fundraising. 
 
Vicki suggested an Emergency Preparedness event for seniors.  Linda will speak to Will Lugo, 
Emergency Management Coordinator, about the possibility of a presentation or class.  Judy suggested 
an informational display for the display case at the community center as well. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: Meeting adjourned at 9:35 AM. 


